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GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting =—=—=--rmre———o— s e June 27, 1991

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman,
D. L. Taylor at 7:00 A.M, at the District office. Other
Board members present were Gary Wilson, Bobbie Domenick,
Karl Tangren, James Walker, and John Groo.

Special Service District members present were D,
L. Taylor, Gary Wilson, George White,

Others present were Dale Piezson, and Roberta
Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of June
13, 1991. After calling for additions or corrections and
hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as
circulated to the Board.

Dale reported that Bob Byrnes had had a heart
attack, is out of the hospital, and will see a cardiologist
this week. In the meantime, Mark Page is coming down twice
a week to measure creek flow. pale has been working with
Sheldon to cover Bob's absence. By the end of next week, we
should know what to expect from Byrnes, either he will be
well enough to work or he will have to be replaced if his
health will not allow him tc return.

Dale reported only one irrigator, Ron Beck, has
not paid or contacted the office. Beck's annual purchase
was 10AF of water. Dale reported that Sheldon Turnidge is
next on the irrigation water waiting list with a request for
5 AF. D. L. suggested that the water be sold on a pro rata
basis charging for the time left of the irrigation season.
The Board reviewed the minutes of June 13, wherein a motion
passed that all water not paid for before this meeting be
sold, The staff was instructed to review the waiting list
and sell the water. After a discussion on policies of moving
water around between customers, Dale stated he had been
discussing the agreement form with Dave Adkison, and stated
he would like to re-write the agreement. Various wordings
were suggested and discussed.

Dale reported invitations to bid for the office
radio would be advertised and the bid opening would be as
soon as possible.

Dale reported the trouble with the George White $4
well was that the chlorine injector had failed, and water
had sprayed the electrical panel. He had called UP&L for a
shutoff, and had contacted Ron Holyoak for repairs. The
UP&L man pulled the meter and when he tried to put it back,
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fried the meter base. Ron worked until about 10 and got the
well back on line by morning. A disconnect switch was
discussed., A water sensor was alsc discussed, which when
wet would shut down the pump and signal either the Sheriff's
office or our office,

Jim Walker asked about the camping at the lake.
Dale reported he had written the San Juan County
Commissioners about enforcing their regulations. It was
suggested the State Parks & Recreation Dept. and the BLM
should also be contacted.

Bobbie moved to approve the checks on the list.
John seconded.

Use on the irrigation line was metered at 1,001
acre feet. Jim asked when we could shut the wells to the
irrigation company. Dale stated he did not want to totally
empty the lake, and Dale was asked to make some use
comparison so that we could more closely monitor use and
make projections to control pumping costs. Use and pumping
costs of the various wells was discussed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 A.M. [
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